
Bibliographic Services Committee Meeting
CLRC at 12 PM
July 21, 2009

Present: 
Joan Wolek, chair (Hamilton College), Kenn Runninger (OCM BOCES), Deborah Hailston (Faxton-St. Luke’s Healthcare), Betsy Burton (Onondaga County Public Library), Michelle Michlovitch (SRC/Environmental Science Center), Anna Dobkowski, liaison (CLRC)
Excused:
Wayne Stevens (Le Moyne College)

1. Approval of Minutes from April 1, 2009: Moved [Deborah Hailston] / Seconded [Joan Wolek] / All approved.
2. Review of ILL Workshop Evaluation:

Committee members agreed the speakers were not as informative as anticipated. It was difficult to see projection screen.  Copyright session was the best.

3. Next ILL Workshop Planning:
· Have participants introduce themselves.
· Keep in mind that presentations should be about learning something new and not a product we have to buy. Budget is a problem for institutions
· Add a question on registration form with length of time doing ILL.  Hold an “ILL for Newbies” breakout session held by seasoned ILL staff
· Committee agreed that the format with no-breakouts works better for the attendees and planning.
· Should the workshop be an all day or half day event? Committee members were asked to think about creative fun speakers – offer tutorials or refreshers
· Ideas
· Have roundtables that are specific to library type
· How do you handle: budget cuts, holdings cuts, demanding patrons, common reoccurring errors, i.e. material delivered to the wrong address
· Are you busier or have ILL dropped? How do you handle ILL paperwork? How long do you keep ILL records?
4. Union Listing Survey: 
Survey indicated that members feel it is important to keep it updated. A roundtable will be organized to discuss this further.
5. Direct Access Program (DAP):
· In June, CLRC met with the Western and Capitol District Councils to discuss member services.  At this meeting, DAP was discussed. The METRO and Southeastern councils also participate in a form of resource sharing. This will allow our patrons to directly borrow from unaffiliated libraries. The “library card” would be developed by the Council, the patron applies to their member library for a card, and gets a list of participating libraries to use for borrowing materials. The patron is responsible for the material. The member library decides if a patron is approved for a card. The card is valid for 1 year.
· This would be a voluntary participation, and libraries would set their own policies.

· The committee agreed this is worth investigating further. A teleconference will be scheduled to discuss this more.

6. ILL Statistics

· Why are we keeping stats? For our internal use or for CLRC? Members said for CLRC.

· Anna asked could it be streamlined to number of borrows and number of lends? The committee said yes.
· Deborah suggested consulting with Pen and Nancy if EFTS and BHSL need to be reported. I also want to know if SUNY Upstate should be counted since they get MISP money and charge CLRC members!

· Anna will take all of this into consideration.

7. New member suggestions: Patty from Utica College, Kris Hogan Delaney from Crouse, Sandra from St. Joe’s, Bette Jean from VA
8. Other:

· Joan spoke about new restructure of ILL at Hamilton. The new supervisor has restructured roles and duties of staff. This is a result of a new director of Public Services.

9. Next meeting: TBA
10. Meeting adjourned at 2:35 PM.


